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CIRCULAR:  04/2009
Date:  4 August 2009
	TO:
	THE VICE-CHANCELLOR, DEPUTY VICE-CHANCELLORS, EXECUTIVE DIRECTORS, REGISTRAR, EXECUTIVE DEANS, CHIEF DIRECTORS, DIRECTORS, CAMPUS DIRECTORS AND HEADS OF ALL DIVISIONS AND DEPARTMENTS


	FINANCIAL YEAR-END:  TRANSACTIONS FOR 2009


General accepted accounting practices (AC 130 – Provisions and Contingencies) requires that items must already be received, delivered or contractually committed before 31 December 2009 if the payment thereof has to be against the 2009 budget.  No other budget money can be transferred to the following year and all items received in the following year will be paid from the departments’ 2010 budget.

Capital items require that at least three quotes must be obtained on the basis of project plans and specifications.  If the amount exceeds R100 000, the concerned Executive Management Committee member must also approve the expenditure.  If the amount exceeds R200 000, tender documents have to be drawn up, sent out, received back and be adjudicated by the Tender Committee.  Tenders above R1 million must be advertised in the newspapers.  Some equipment requires special attention due to the long delivery processes, even from overseas.
The following dates for the closing of the 2009 financial year’s transactions have therefore been set as deadlines to procure orders timeously and to accurately determine the financial provisions to be made at year-end:
Purchasing

	(  Purchasing of capital items will close



:
	23 September 2009

	(  Purchasing of other items and materials will close

:
	30 October 2009

	(  Stationary Requisitions will be processed up until

:
	20 November 2009


Creditors
	(  All invoices should be submitted before


:
	3 December 2009

	(  Final Creditor Run





:
	9 December 2009

	(  Final Interim Payments




:
	10 December 2009


Merit cases will still be handled by exception after recommendation by the concerned Executive Management Committee member.  Please note the risk that if the above dates are not complied with, this may result in payments being made against your departments next years’ budget.

Please note that according to the Relocation Plan, Procurement and Stores must move out of Building 6 at the Pretoria Campus to make way for the Engineering Faculty.  Procurement and Stores will move to Old Mutual Park (Hermanstad) during November/December and any changes to the above rulings will be communicated in time.
Your co-operation will be appreciated.

Regards

DR D TROMP

Chief Financial Officer







